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May 13th, 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mueller, 

 
We are pleased to send out this Letter of Intent regarding the 2022 Emergency Management Performance 
Grant (EMPG) program.  
 
Federal funding in support of EMPG for State and local programs has remained steady and continues to 
provide our partners the opportunity to further develop and improve the emergency management 
programs for their respective communities.  Due to Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) 
timing of the grant cycle, DHSEM anticipates receiving the award letter from FEMA around August 2022.  
For the 2022 EMPG, each approved jurisdiction should plan to receive a Grant Award Letter, barring any 
unforeseen changes in funding at the Federal level around August 2022.  
 
The City and County of Denver can anticipate an award in the amount of $89,728 for the performance 
period of January 1, 2022 to December 31, 2022.   
 
As always, you may contact us if you have questions regarding your 2022 EMPG Program.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Mike Willis Trevor Denney 
Director of Emergency Management EMPG Program Manager 
Division of Homeland Security Division of Homeland Security 
and Emergency Management and Emergency Management 
 
 
 
 
 
CC:   Lin Bonesteel, Director, Office of Grants Management 
 Larisa Cannon, Grants and Agreements Manager 

Esther Son, Grant Specialist 
 Grant File 

Field Services Unit 
9195 E. Mineral Avenue, Suite 200 
Centennial, CO 80112 
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